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Public Notice — Class 1 Permit Modifications to the Los Alamos National Laboratory Hazardous Waste
Facility Permit

Removal of Structures from Technical Area (TA) 63
Removal of the Burn Unit at TA-16-399 and Updates to the Part A Application
Removal of Permit Conditions for TA-54-38 West Outdoor Pad

EPA ID No. NM0890010515

The Department of Energy (DOE) and Triad National Security, LLC (Triad) performed three Class 1 permit actions to
the Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) Hazardous Waste Facility Permit (the Permit).

e The Permittees submitted a Class 1 permit modification request (PMR) for the removal of a Real-time
Radiography trailer that was never used, removal of a characterization trailer that was never placed at the
site, updates to the unit description, the associated closure plan, and a location figure at TA-63. The
request was submitted December 23, 2024, in accordance with the Code of Federal Regulations, Title 40
(40 CFR), 270.42(a)(1) and Permit Section 3.1(3). The New Mexico Environment Department-Hazardous
Waste Bureau (NMED-HWB) approved this modification on February 6, 2025.

e The Permittees submitted a Class 1 PMR to remove Permit conditions for the TA-16-399 Burn Tray from
the Permit to complete clean closure. The modification was transmitted to the NMED-HWB on February
28, 2025. The request also included updates to the Part A Application. The request was submitted in
accordance with 40 CFR 270.42(a)(2). The NMED-HWB approved this modification on April 3, 2025.

e The Permittees submitted a Class 1 PMR to remove Permit conditions that are no longer applicable to the
TA-54-38 West Outdoor Pad through updates to Attachment A, Section A.4.3., TA-54 West. The
modification was transmitted to the NMED-HWB on February 28, 2025. The request was submitted in
accordance with 40 CFR 270.42(a)(2). The NMED-HWB approved this modification on April 15, 2025.

The official Permit is posted on the NMED-HWB webpage (https://www.env.nm.gov/hazardous-waste/lanl-

permit/).

The permit modification submittals are in the LANL Electronic Public Reading Room (http://eprr.lanl.gov) and the
Hardcopy Public Reading Room by appointment only (call 505-709-7466) on weekdays from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm at:

Northern New Mexico Citizens’ Advisory Board Office
94 Cities of Gold Road
Santa Fe, NM 87506

Please contact Luciana Vigil-Holterman at 505-551-2464 or luciana@Ianl.gov if additional information would be
helpful.
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